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Pope Francis offers advice about how to face the 
daily challenges posed by the COVID-19 pandemic: 

“We need to rediscover the concreteness of small things, 
the small acts of kindness shown to those who are close 
to us, family and friends. We need to realize that our 
treasure lies in small things. There are tiny gestures 
that sometimes get lost in the routine of everyday life, 
gestures of tenderness, affection, compassion, that are 
nevertheless decisive, important”, he says. 

Dear Lord, 
please be with us during this time of uncertainty. 
Let us recognise the importance of everyone 
around us and treasure the small things of life. 
Help us find calm and certainty in the midst 
of this pandemic and teach us to treasure 
our friends and families.
We make this prayer through Jesus 
Christ Our Lord
Amen

Dear College Community,

We are certainly living through unprecedented 
times and it has been great to see people coming 
together, as always, to support those in need. 
There is no doubt there will be challenging times 
ahead, but I, like most people are very optimistic 
that we will come through this together.

We join with Bishop Pat in congratulating him 
on his appointment as Archbishop elect to the 
Archdiocese of Adelaide.   While this is a time of 
celebration it is also a time of sadness that we will 
be farewelling Bishop Pat.  He has been a key 
member of our community not only as Governor 
of the College, but joining with us as a school 
community in Masses, especially the annual 
Peace Mass, assisting us with the development of 
our school leaders and in the frequent visits to the 
College, teaching us all how to be compassionate 
with each other.  We wish him all the very best for 
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the future and we hope that we do have the opportunity to farewell him at a later date.  

On Wednesday 26th February all students and staff were provided with the opportunity to receive the 
Ashes as a reminder of our humanity. We should always try to do good, and support each other, especially 

those who are marginalised in our society.  Unfortunately, our Easter Liturgy was required to be cancelled.  
As you are aware, all Parish services are now cancelled, but those who wish may access ‘Mass For You At 

Home’, please click here to do so. 

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate our students and staff in how they have worked together to 
achieve the best possible outcomes for student learning over the past four weeks.  Our teachers have stuck to 
the task and our students have shown their resilience in adapting to changing circumstances.  On behalf of the 
staff I join with our students, families and wider community in acknowledging the disappointment many have 
felt in the cancellation of recent events, including the Presentation Ball, excursions and inter-school sporting 
competitions.  We certainly hope that when our community returns to normal, we have an opportunity to re-
visit some of these events.  

We were fortunate that our Year 9 Munjara camps (photos below) were able to proceed before cancellations 
commenced.  Congratulations to Alison Edgar, Year 9 Coordinator, and her team for ensuring that students 
enjoyed three very successful camps.

Due to COVID-19 the College, like all schools in Victoria, has moved to an early start of school holidays for 
students.  I wish each student a safe and enjoyable break.  This week our teaching staff are busy preparing to 
move student learning on-line with the introduction of ‘Remote Learning’.  Students and parents have received 
some information about our processes and will receive further information this week and at the beginning of 
next term.  If we move to Remote Learning, it is important that students are engaged in the normal school 
timetable.  Students who are not accessing their lessons will be contacted by the school to assist with difficulties, 
where possible.  Please ensure you are accessing PAM and taking note of instructions as they arrive.  It is 
very important that our young people do not miss out on their learning opportunities as school will resume as 
normal, as soon as possible.  

At the moment, teaching staff will return to work on Tuesday 14th April with students returning on Wednesday 
15th April.

Oh behalf of the College Governors and staff, I wish you a very Holy and Happy Easter.  We pray that each 
one of you remains well and safe.  
      
Chris Randell
Principal

“I am strong of mind, gentle of heart and loved by God”  

https://10play.com.au/mass-for-you-at-home
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LEARNING AND TEACHING

NAPLAN 2020
The College has 
been advised by the 
Education Council 
that NAPLAN will not proceed in 2020. 
The decision was made to assist school 
leaders, teachers and support staff to 
focus on the wellbeing of students and 
continuity of education.

We are living in tumultuous times and the College is 
working hard to support its community to maximise student 

learning in difficult circumstances.  Should the situation 
require us to close the College for an extended period of time, 

we expect to continue our programs remotely. Our staff have 
received guidance to allow them to confidently deliver remote 
learning opportunities using a combination of our existing Learning 
Management System SIMON and Google Docs.

We will deliver curriculum using flipped classrooms, where 
students progress through work that is set, with support from 
teachers.  Lessons documented on SIMON via Class Notices will require parent involvement, and progress 
can be monitored via the Parent Access Module.  The College has developed a number of Remote Learning 
Guidelines that are available here.

Our normal teaching and learning program, like that of most schools, is not designed for remote learning, 
and we will put in place the contingencies outlined above only as a last resort in order to maintain continuity 
in your child/children’s learning and to ensure the health and safety of the whole community.   

I understand parents and guardians of Year 12 students may be anxious. We will do our utmost to 

Above: Remote Learning Guidelines as specified by 
the College. Please click on the image to download.

minimise disruption to their learning. The 
Victorian Certificate of Education scheduled 
School Assessed Coursework (SACs) 
require supervision in order to be completed. 
Consequently, we will obtain advice from the 
Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority 
(VCAA) to ensure that any closure does not 
unduly impact VCE assessments. Should the 
situation require closure of the school for an 
extended period of time, it is likely we would be 
one of many schools thus affected.

In these circumstances, students can feel 
overwhelmed by work and some often have no 
systematic approach to dealing with it. With the 
possibility of the transition to Remote Learning, 
I would strongly encourage the use of a weekly 
planning tool to assist students to remain on 
top of their work. All of the students at Catholic 
College Sale are given a College Diary at the 
start of the year and l would encourage them to 
utilise these. Inside the front cover of the diary 
is a Study Planner. 

I want to remind all VCE students that if 
we move to Remote Learning the same 
requirements exists for homework over 
and above the daily learning schedule. 

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2020/03/CCS_Remote_Learning-Guidelines-3.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2020/03/CCS_Remote_Learning-Guidelines-3.pdf
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Term 3 Holiday VCE Practice Exams 
- Save the Date - 

Practice examinations for Year 11 and 12 students completing a Unit 3/4 
sequence will take place during the Term 3 school holidays between September 
28th and October 1st. These exams provide valuable learning and preparatory 
experience for students, are taken under examination conditions and give the 

The Writer’s Craft
This short story was written by Ellie MacGregor in the  Year 9 Writer’s Craft 
class. It is written with the Horror genre in mind. It was a drafted piece of work 
that displayed an understanding of the criteria of short stories, being able to 
draft and edit, create suspense through description, dialogue and a variety 
in sentence length and starters.

The VCAA recommendation is as follows:

Year Level			   Suggested Times Per Night	 Suggested Times per Week
VCE (Unit 1 & 2)		  3 hours				    Minimum of 1 - 3 hours per 			 
								                   weeknight, up to 6 hours on weekends 
									         with this time to be increased 			 
									         as exams approach.

VCE (Unit 3 & 4)		  4 hours				    Minimum of 3 - 4 hours per 			 
								                   weeknight,up to 6 hours on weekends 		
									         with this time to be increased as 			 
									         exams approach.	

Victorian Certificate of Applied Learning				    Due to the applied nature of this 			 
									         qualification, homework is task and 		
									         student specific.

In the case of Remote Learning – Stay Connected 

•	 Check SIMON for updates
•	 All lessons will be placed in the Class Notices of each Learning Area. 
•	 Check emails regularly
•	 ICT support via SIMON link 
•	 Wellbeing support via SIMON link for counselling appointments

Cindy Foat
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching

students valuable practice at exam technique. In addition, these practice exams will enable students to 
focus on any areas that need improvement for the extremely short amount of time available in Term 4. 
We are unable to make these examinations compulsory for students given that they are during school 
holidays, however they will prove to be a worthwhile experience and students should make every effort 
to be present and assist the College in its endeavour to provide the best possible preparation prior to 
the examinations in October/November.

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2020/03/Stalker-Ellie-MacGregor.pdf
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LEARNING AND WELLBEING
At Catholic College Sale, we continue to encourage all learners to participate with their learning 

pathways, particularly  to remain positive about attending school (face to face or via remote learning), 
engaging in all subject areas and collaborating with the peers to enjoy and engage in their own education.

For our students, the routine of attending school  gives them clear expectations, boundaries, and consistency, 
thus building routines to help them feel supported and safe.  Developing students with good work habits 

whilst upholding their schooling commitments,  forms a level of resilience whilst supporting the development 
of strong work ethics for adolescents.   

As outlined by the  Melbourne Child Psychology & School Psychology Services, researchers indicate that the 
familiarity that comes with routine (particularly regular attendance at school)  offers the perfect ‘safe space’ that 
kids need. “A consistent routine in the home will have far fewer variables, so your kids can relax in knowing 
what to expect”.

To provide families with simple guidelines to engage with your child who may be feeling anxious about the 
current situation, this attachment (click here) provides a simple process to support young people through the 
International Coronavirus (Covid – 19) outbreak. 

If in the event of school closure and remote schooling occurring at Catholic College Sale, students may continue 
to access Student Wellbeing support staff including House Leader/Year Level Leaders, via school email and/
or via the Online Counselling Appointments process using SIMON.  The Wellbeing Team will endeavour to 
continue to support our students where possible to give additional support towards their learning and personal 
development.

I would also like to take the opportunity to acknowledge the positive contribution made by many students to 
uphold a positive contribution to the College Community.  This includes participation in the SEED  Wellbeing 
program, along with the Sion Student Leaders participating in a Leadership Formation Day, held at St Patrick’s 
campus.  This provided our Sion Leaders opportunity to better understand what it means to be a College 
Leader at Catholic College Sale and to embrace the charism of both Sion and Marist traditions. The Sion 
Leaders are now planning community activities to implement once all essential restrictions are lifted to provide 
fun and enjoyable activities to further engage student participation whilst building a stronger cohesive College 
community.

I would also like to take this opportunity to wish all students and their families/carers a safe and happy holiday 
and happy Easter.

Warm regards, 

Tim Morrison
Deputy Principal – Learning and Wellbeing

Marni McCubbin Molly Hargreaves Emily Knobel 

Lions Youth of the Year 2020

Catholic College Sale was fortunate enough 
to have three entrants in the 2020 Lions 
Youth of the Year. Our entrants were - Molly 
Hargreaves, Year 11, Emily Knobel, Year 12 
and Marni McCubbin, Year 11. 

The entrants were interviewed by a 
panel about their leadership in our 
community. The were also asked 
to deliver a prepared speech and 
an impromptu speech.

Marni McCubbin was awarded best public speaker and Emily Knobel won overall and goes on 
to the regional competition. An amazing effort by all three girls.

https://headspace.org.au/young-people/how-to-cope-with-stress-related-to-covid-19/
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Bushfire Letters
During our recent fires, a group of students from Villers-

Bretonneux in France wrote to one of our local fire brigades to 
express their solidarity with Australia during times of trouble. This 

village in France is the site of one of Australia’s hardest fought battles 
of WWI – to this day the people of Villers-Bretonneux remember 
Australia with parades and other tributes. A number of students from 
CCS have responded to the letters from the other side of the world to 
thank them for their support and compassion during a difficult time for 
many Gippslanders. Mr Freeman’s class wrote their letters in French, 
while Ms Peatling’s RESA class were a little less adventurous in their 

writing but were still able to give the French students some sense of what it was 
like last January. Sale CFA will send those letters back to France along with 
some other momentos and information about the fires. Hopefully Australia’s 
links to Villers-Bretonneux will continue to blossom over the years.
Ash Wednesday
All students at Catholic College participated in an Ash Wednesday service this 
year: the Sion students were led by Mr Randell and students from years 10-
12 were involved in a service led by Mr Hobbs. As it was during camp week, 

a number of year nine students joined in reflecting on the meaning of Lent with Mr Kelliher while those 
who remained at school on that day were able to attend the Cathedral with a Mass led by Bishop Pat. Ash 
Wednesday is the commencement of Lent, the time leading up to Easter, where Christians are asked to 
reflect on their own lives and how we can strive to be better people in the world by giving up those things 
which lead us away from God and aim to serve God and our neighbours more generously.

Project Compassion
During Lent every year, Caritas 
Australia asks us all to dig a little deeper to help those in need. Our Project Compassion campaign aims to 
raise awareness of how others live around our world and what we can do to help them find hope. In looking 
at the main ideas behind Catholic Social Teaching, the students realise that all people have dignity and 
that our call is to help those less well off than ourselves. A number of activities will be run over the next few 
weeks to raise funds to help others. Please contribute generously.
Prayer
SIMON and PAM now have a daily prayer on them to help our school community reflect on our faith and our 
connection to God. Please feel free to access the prayer each day as a way of living your faith more deeply.

Jeff Hobbs
Religious Education Coordinator

Olympic Trials Qualification
Former Catholic College Sale student and 2018 Sports 
Trainee, Rachel O’Brien has qualified for the Australian 
Olympic trials, to be held in Sydney.

The 19 year old recorded a personal best time of 2.14.87 
minutes in the women’s open 800 metres at the recent 
State Track and Field Championships, just 48 hours 
before the deadline for qualification. 

Congratulations Rachel and best of luck at the trials.

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
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GEOGRAPHY EXCURSION
Unit 3 Geography students Field trip to Phillip Island Nature Park. 

The Unit 3 Geography class travelled to Phillip Island in order to investigate the impact of ‘land use 
change’ in regards to the habitat of the little penguin colony at Summerlands Beach.  We left on the 

Monday at recess and returned the following day.
As a group we learnt that that the colony is currently thriving due the concerted efforts of the management 

team to revegetate and control the feral animal population on the island. The colony was in severe decline until 
a 1980’s program of acquisition of all houses on the Summerland Estate (which is penguin breeding habitat) 
began. It took over a decade and many millions of dollars to buy back all the houses and revegetate the area. 
Now, the penguin colony is expanding 
and numbers have grown from 800 
back in the 1970’s to over 32,000 today. 
Our guide Sue was a ranger with 
many years’ experience and she was 
very passionate about the Island and 
its environment. She gave us great 
insights into the issues surrounding 
the land use change that has occurred 
here. She showed us direct evidence 
as to how habitat restoration can impact 
on the health of these little creatures 
and the overall colony.
The night before we had joined 1000 
plus tourists to watch the penguin 
parade. Here the 1100 penguins 
waddled up the beach to find their 
burrows. This in itself was quite amazing as visitors are able gain an excellent view of the parents returning 
to feed their chicks as they peer down from the boardwalk at the burrows.
Geography students are now compiling a Field Trip Report based on the data they gathered. Students had a 
very interesting day and should be able to produce a report that reflects their firsthand knowledge of this site.
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PROJECT COMPASSION
The launch of Project Compassion in 2020 was held at St Francis Xavier College Beaconsfield, 

focussing on working together in our global community to support the worlds most vulnerable with our 
actions and generosity. Ten students from our Year 10 Religious Education Service in Action (RESA) 

class attended the launch. Students then enjoyed Shrove Tuesday celebrations with pancakes in a 
gathering afterwards with all other participating schools. 

Above - L to R -  Sirawit Wongsawat, Alexandra Buckley, 
Molly Chessum, Jack Austin, Gabrielle Stephenson, 
Mitchell Wilson, Tahlia White, Marocelle Botes, Flynn 
Telford, Ethan Kelly

Above - L to R - Marocelle Botes, Mitchell Wilson, 
Ethan Kelly and Gabrielle Stephenson

Catholic College Sale News
The News and Events section of the Catholic College Sale 
website is constantly being updated. There, you will find 
further information and more photographs of our sport and 
events. 

Sion Library Activities

Working on a communal jigsaw has been a great activity 
for Sion students this term.  The 750 piece puzzle has been 
challenging, but finally finding that elusive piece provides a 
rewarding feeling. Puzzles are a great way for students to 
stretch their observation skills, develop their patience and 
work together.  Everyone is welcome to come in and work 
on the puzzle at recess and lunch.

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/events/news-events/
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MUSIC
2020 has so far brought much in the way of growth in the Music 

Department.  The demand for music lessons is continuing to 
grow – we have 75 students currently taking lessons - which 

is fantastic news not only for the Music Department but for the 
College as a whole.  Currently our Rock Band program has two 

Year 7 and two Year 8 Rock Bands.  There is a Concert Band, 
a String group, Sion Singers – open to all interested Year 7 and 8 
students, Show Choir – a select Senior close harmony group, MVC – a 
male vocal group open to all interested Year 9-12 males, and a Guitar 
Ensemble at the Sion campus.  We also encourage students to form 
their own ensembles, particularly at the St Pat’s Campus, and run other 
ensembles as the need arises throughout the year.

Eisteddfods

Entries are currently open for the Sale Eisteddfod and later in the year 
we will support the Latrobe Valley (Traralgon) Eisteddfod and Yarram 
Eisteddfods.  We anticipate that the Sale Eisteddfod may be affected 
by the current health emergency, but are proceeding with preparations 
until we hear otherwise.  See Ms Roffe or your instrumental teacher for 
details. We will have concerts before the Sale Eisteddfod – see below:
Places available

It is not too late to join in the activities in the Music Department – we have new members joining all through 
the year!  We are almost at capacity, but will endeavor to find more teachers if the demand is there, so do 
apply.  We would particularly like more flautists and brass players and a string instrumentalist or two is always 
welcome.  There is also one vacancy at St Pats for acoustic double bass.  Pick up an application form from the 
office and see Ms Roffe, or any of our other music teachers if you would like to start learning an instrument.  
All you need is enthusiasm and a willingness to practice regularly.

Ensembles

Playing music in an ensemble is an essential part of learning your 
instrument, and for most students the element that they get the most 
pleasure from.  Joining a suitable ensemble is therefore a compulsory 
part of the College Instrumental Program.  Our ensembles are not 
limited to those learning an instrument at school, however.  If you have 
an interest in playing in one of our ensembles or singing in one of our 
choirs just let us know.  This applies to parents as well – if you are 
interested talk to us about how you can get involved.

Currently rehearsals can only take place at lunchtimes.  When the 
situation allows us to do so, Show Choir and Concert Band will also 
rehearse after school from 3.30pm – 5pm on Thursdays.

Calendar Dates

May 6th 5pm: Autumn Concert in the Marcellin Room (to be confirmed)
May 7th 5pm: Autumn concert in the Sion Chapel (to be confirmed)
Sale Eisteddfod: May 18th - May 24th (to be confirmed)

I look forward to seeing you at one or more of these events and thank you all for your continued 
support of Music at Catholic College Sale.

Ann Roffe
Head of Music
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YEAR 9 MUNJARA CAMP
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2020 CSEF (Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund) 

Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or temporary foster 
parents are eligible to apply for the 2020 Camps, Sports and Excursions 
Fund. The Fund pays up to $225 per year for eligible secondary school 

ADMINISTRATION

Winter Uniform

Term 2 marks the transition to Winter Uniform. All students are expected to be in full 
Winter Uniform by
Thursday 16th April. The first two days of Term 2 will be a transition period where 
although Winter Uniform is expected, there will be an understanding that Summer 
Uniform may still be in use due to extenuating circumstances. 

COLLEGE TUITION FEES
Your College account is to be paid in full by 27 March 2020 unless prior arrangements 
are already in place with the College.  Please contact the College on 5143 9700

The Uniform Shop has a good range of secondhand uniforms 
for Winter, operating hours are:
Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am
Please consider donating any excess items in good condition 
for resale.
A reminder that we have introduced new optional items for our 
girls uniform. In Summer, the uniform now includes Navy Pleated 
Shorts and a Short Sleeve White Shirt, both with the Catholic 

College Sale Logo. In Winter, the uniform includes Navy Pleated Pants with logo and standard Navy socks 
when wearing the pants option. These items are manufactured by Buxwear, and are available at David’s 
Menswear, Raymond Street, Sale.

students. (Approved endorsement from 
the Department of Education may provide 
access to additional departmental funding)

Applications along with a copy of their your 
HCC or Veterans Card (Gold Card) must 
be handed into the Administration Office – 
St Patrick’s Campus – no later than close 
of business 26 June 2020.    If you were 
in receipt of the CSEF funding in 2019 
please contact the College to ensure your 
application has been processed for the 
2020 school year.

Right - Click on the image 
to access the CSEF 2020 
Information Flyer for Parents Above Right - Click on the image to access the CSEF 2020 

Application Form

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/10/csefflyer.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/10/csefflyer.pdf
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/10/csefapplicationform.pdf
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SSV SWIMMING - WELLINGTON

Above - Kayla Pratt, Stella Whitford 
and Maeve Hatwell

Above - Liam and Zac Mezenberg

Thirty-four students represented Catholic College Sale in the Wellington round of SSV inter-school 
swimming held at the Sale Pool on Thursday March 5. There were some excellent performances across 

the day, resulting in CCS finishing second overall. Highlights included five individual first placings for 
Year 8 student Zac Mezenberg and four individual first placings for Year 8 student Tayla Bellion.

All 34 students progressed on to the SSV Gippsland Swimming Finals in Warragul on Thursday March 12th, 
after placing either first or second in their events.

Some results below - 
Zac Mezenberg – 	 1st 14YO 50m Breaststroke 41.59
			   1st 14YO 50m Butterfly 35.88
			   1st U15 100m Freestyle 1.09.82
			   1st 14YO 50m Freestyle 31.50
			   1st 14YO 50m Backstroke 41.14
Mia Whitford - 	 Equal 1st 15YO 50m Butterfly 34.00
			   2nd 15YO 50m Breaststroke 41.99
			   2nd 15YO 50m Freestyle 33.65
Brady Wilms 		 2nd 15YO 50m Breaststroke 49.82
Isabella Tatterson	 1st U13 50m Breaststroke 39.00
Liam Mezenberg	 1st U13 50m Butterfly 46.18
			   2nd U13 50m Breaststroke 47.78
			   2nd U13 50m Freestyle 36.58
			   2nd U13 50m Backstroke 46.84
Ostin Waugh		 2nd 17YO 50m Breaststroke 59.21
Tayla Bellion		  1st 14YO 50m Breaststroke 38.47
			   1st 14YO 50m Butterfly 34.89
			   1st 14YO 50m Freestyle 32.25
			   1st 14YO 50m Backstroke 38.96
Tamiecka Ross	 1st 17YO 50m Backstroke 39.37
			   2nd 17YO 50m Butterfly 35.52
			   2nd 17YO 50m Freestyle 35.52
Stella Whitford	 2nd U13 50m Butterfly 35.78
Ethan Clohesy 	 Equal 1st 15YO 50m Butterfly 31.00
Kiana Wedlock	 Equal 1st 16YO 50m Butterfly 32.00
			   1st 16YO 50m Freestyle 32.31
Kayla Pratt		  1st U13 50m Freestyle 30.87
			   2nd U13 50m Backstroke 41.56
Cohen Wade 	 1st 17YO 50m Freestyle 33.02
			   1st 17YO 50m Backstroke 40.81
Callum Farley 	 2nd 15YO 50m Freestyle 33.78
Charles Anderson	 2nd 16YO 50m Freestyle 32.28
			   2nd 16YO 50m Backstroke 39.56
Blake Ross		  1st 15YO 50m Backstroke 43.50
Heather Macgregor 2nd 16YO 50m Backstroke 40.97

There were also nine first placings and two second placings in the 
relay events. For more details on those and more photographs 
please

Right - The 200m Freestyle Relay Winners 15YO - Callum 
Farley, Brady Wilms, Harry Stables and Ethan Clohesy

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/ssv-swimming-wellington-round/
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SSV SWIMMING - GIPPSLAND

Above - Kiana Wedlock and 
Tamiecka Ross

Above - Liam and Zac Mezenberg
Below - Mitchell Stevens, Liam Mezenberg, 
James Greenwood and Zac Mezenberg

Above - U13 Freestyle Relay Team - L to R - Isabella 
Tatterson, Kayla Pratt, Maeve Hatwell and Stella Whitford
Below - Isabella Tatterson

Twenty-seven students represented Catholic College Sale at the 
SSV Gippsland Swimming Finals at Warragul on Thursday March 

12. In a great result, CCS finished seventh overall in a field of 23. 
Kiana Wedlock and Tamiecka Ross both qualified to progress to the 

SSV State Finals at MSAC on April 23. Tamiecka broke records in 
both the 17YO 50m Backstroke and the 17YO 50m Butterfly. She also 

finished third in the 17 YO 50m Freestyle. Kiana finished first in the 16YO 
50m Freestyle and second in the 16YO 50m Butterfly. Kayla Pratt was also 
a record breaker, finishing second in the U13 50m Freestyle with a time of 
30.31.
Place getters listed below:
Isabella Tatterson – 2nd U13 50m Breaststroke 40.22
Zac Mezenberg – 2nd 14YO 50m Breaststroke 41.18, 3rd 14YO 50m 
Butterfly 33.37, 3rd U15 100m Freestyle 1.05.93, 3rd 14YO 50m Freestyle 
30.61, 2nd 14YO 50m Backstroke 38.34
Mia Whitford – 3rd 15YO 50m Breaststroke 40.63
Stella Whitford – 2nd U13 40m Butterfly 35.47
Kiana Wedlock – 2nd 16YO 50m Butterfly 32.77, 1st 16YO 50m Freestyle 
29.70
Tamiecka Ross – 1st 17YO 50m Butterfly 31.13 (R), 3rd 17YO 50m Freestyle 32.11, 1st 17YO 50m Backstroke 
34.37 (R) 
Kayla Pratt – U13 50m Freestyle 30.31 (R)
2nd Girls U13 200m Freestyle Relay, 2:16.66 (R) – Isabella Tatterson, Kayla Pratt, Maeve Hatwell and Stella 
Whitford.
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YEARS 7 & 8 SSV CRICKET
Round 1 – Wellington Semi-Finals

It was a great start for our Year 7 and 8 
teams, who both registered strong wins in 

the first round of the School Sport Victoria 
Cricket competition. 

Held at the College Ovals on a beautiful autumn 
day, our Year 7 side faced off against Sale College, 
while our Year 8s played Maffra Secondary 
College. 

Bowling first, our Year 8s restricted Maffra to 6/55 
from their 20 overs. Lewis Clive was the leading 
wicket-taker, claiming 2/9 off two overs. Madix 
Grattan (1/3), Max Stobie (1/4) Hayden Wrigglesworth (1/5) and Jack Cantwell (1/7) all chipped in to keep our 
opponents to a reachable total.

In reply, Hayden Wrigglesworth (32* ret) Asher Eastham (31* ret) and Ashton Wright (35* ret) chased down the 
total. Max Stobie (17* ret), Madix Grattan (17*) and Tilly Pendergast (1*) were at the crease when the final ball 
was bowled. 

Thank you to Maffra for allowing us to bat out our allotted overs. 

Year 8 Team (pictured above): Asher Eastham (C), Ashton Wright (VC), Hayden Wrigglesworth (VC), Madix 
Grattan, Max Stobie, Matilda Pendergast, Matilda Berns, Jackson Annear, Jack Cantwell, Lewis Clive, John 
Wells & Oliver Duffell.

Our Year 7 side were in similar vein of form across the day. Batting first, Blake Aurisch (35 off 21) and Harry 
Tatterson laid a great foundation for our innings, with a 43-run opening stand inside the first five overs. 

Blake regularly sent the ball towards the leg side boundary and finished with a powerful 35 off 21 balls, while 
Harry played a fantastic supporting role. Scoring runs of his own, but always backing up at the non-strikers end, 
looking to turn ‘ones’ into ‘twos’. 

Following another terrific partnership with Sam 
Anderson (34* ret), Harry would leave the crease 
having reached 62* retired off 33 balls, including 
nine boundaries. 

Tom Boyd (25* ret) and Jye Brickley (15) added 
some middle-order runs to push our total to 3/196. 
In response, we proved just as strong with the ball. 

Nic Walker claimed a wicket off his second delivery, 
and would finish with 2/2 off two overs. Brandon 
Manson (1/2 off three), Tom Boyd (1/1), Jye 
Brickley (2/0) and Acacia Sutton (2/0) were 
our other wicket-takers. The highlight came 
late in our innings, when Acacia claimed 
consecutive wickets on the 4th and 5th 

balls of her second over to set up a hat-trick ball. 

Both teams will now take on the winners from the Traralgon end of the Wellington division, later 
this year. 

Year 7 Team (pictured above): Harry Tatterson (C), Sam Anderson (VC), Thomas Boyd, Acacia 
Sutton, Nic Walker, Jye Brickley, Charlie Morris, Brandon Manson, Mitchell Straw, Blake Aurisch, 
Katie Robinson and Jack McQuillen.
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CLAY TARGET SHOOTING

Above - Overall winner Ryder 
Miller with Olympian Keith 
Ferguson

On Tuesday March 10th, the Bairnsdale Field and Game Club hosted 
the 2020 Riviera Secondary Schools Championship. The College had 

some really pleasing results across the day, both individually and in the 
team’s event. Students shot 20 simulated targets each, and competed 

in teams of five or six with students from their school.
In a brilliant effort, Year 10 student Ryder Miller was crowned the overall 

championship shooter of the day, hitting a remarkable 19 of 20 targets. In 
the Junior Boys category, Year 7 Will Gerrand was one target off forcing a 
shoot-off for 2nd place, shooting a very competitive 16/20 targets. 
It was fantastic to see some of our more experienced shooters assisting our 
younger team mates throughout the day.
Some of our better overall performers:
Senior Boys
Ryder Miller – 19/20 (Overall Champion)
Jon McPherson – 16/20 (Equal 3rd)
Riley Wood – 15/20 

Junior Boys
Will Gerrand – 16/20 (Equal 3rd)
Callum Farley – 15/20 (Equal 7th)

Senior Girls
Jessie Sedman 13/20 (Equal 4th)

In the team’s event, our best placed teams were as follows:
68/100 – Jon McPherson, Callum Farley, Jack Peatling, Liam Matthews 
and Ethan Clohesy
66/100 – Ryder Miller, Riley Wood, Jasper Bentvelzen, Seb Pendergast 
and Blake Ross

A big thank you to Mr. Ben Turner for his assistance and mentoring of 
our Clay Target team, and to the Bairnsdale Field and Game Club for 
putting on such a great event. 
At this stage, the next Clay Target event will be at Sale on June 15th. Above - Will Gerrand and Ryder 

Miller
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Term Dates 
TERM ONE 2020 

Thursday 30th January – Friday 27th March

TERM TWO 2020 
Wednesday 15th April – Friday 26th June

TERM THREE 2020 
Monday 13th July – Friday 18th September

TERM FOUR 2020 
Monday 5th October – Friday 4th December

Events Calendar
Tuesday 23rd March
Last Day Term One 

Wednesday 15th April
First Day Term Two

Wednesday 15th April 
Athletics Trials  
Wednesday 22nd April 
Athletics Carnival

Friday 24th April 
ANZAC Service

Wednesday 29th April 
School Photos - St. Pat’s

Thursday 30th April 
School Photos - Sion

Monday 11th May to Friday 15th May
Year 10 Tasmania Camp

Wednesday 13th May
Year 12 Reflection Day

Tuesday 19th May to Friday 22nd May
Year 7 Camp - Licola

Tuesday 26th and Wednesday 27th May
Senior School Production

Friday 29th May
Year 8 Medieval Day

Wednesday 3rd June
Champagnat Feast Day

Friday 5th June
Student Free Day

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853

   St. Patrick’s Campus          03 5143 9700
   Student Absences St. Patricks Campus
                                              03 5143 9721

   Sion Campus    		     03 5143 9600
   Student Absences Sion Campus
                                              03 5143 9600

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is located at 46 Cunningham 
Street, Sale.  The contact number is 5144 6514.
 
The Uniform Shop operating hours:
Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College.  
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase and 
cannot be charged to school accounts.   
Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale.  Blazers 
and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-cleaned.  
If you require assistance with the Uniform Shop 
outside of the regular hours please contact the St. 
Patrick’s office on 5143 9700.

Canteens 
The Canteen Menu and price list is available 
through CDF Pay by clicking the logo. If 
you would like to volunteer in 2020 please 
download the below form.  
Canteen Volunteer Form

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/11/Canteen-Volunteer-Form.pdf
https://shop.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/mymonitor/



